Jikoji Zen Center

Board of Trustees Meeting 

January 8, 2012
Board Members Present:  Cliff Isberg, Dan Zigmond, Todd Skyberg, Doug Jacobson, Gerow Reece, (and Jennifer Hohman reinstated to the BOD, however, absent due to schedule conflict)

Officers Present:  Hollis DeLancey, Treasurer; 

Head Teacher:  Shoho Michael Newhall (away taking care of sister)

Residents Present:  Gerow Reece, Greg Campbell, Karin Sigmund, Tanya Jackson, Douglas Jacobson

Sangha members Present:   Mike Kahm, Kendra Beck,  Abijah Crabtree, Tom Hostetler (served as Facilitator)

Meeting called to order at 2 pm.

1. Minutes:

Minutes were approved as amended with the correction that Jen Hohman was elected to the Board during the June 2011 meeting.

2.  Reports:

A.  Treasurer’s Report: Hollis DeLancey, Treasurer, presented the interim report from the first 6 months of the fiscal year 2011-12.

B.   Residents’ Report: Gerow Reece presented the news for the current residents.

C.  Teacher’s Report:  Doug reported the Jikoji goings-on for Michael based on a call with him.

D.  Facilities Committee: Doug discussed projects underway including constructing a new bridge to Kobun’s Shrine (spearheaded by Abijah), improvements to the Shed (Doug to move to), repair of the roofs where three Bay Laurel Trees had previously grown (tackled by Mike Kahm), improvements to the chicken shed and garden with new raised beds nearly doubling the garden area from two years ago.  Doug and Bryan are to estimate the costs of reroofing the SW sides of all four buildings as these have the worst condition of shingles.

E.  Shika Report:   Karin reported JZC is fully booked from May through August, new groups are scheduling retreats at JZC, some groups have had some difficulties and needs a modified rate, and that preparations are underway for the July Kobun Memorial Sesshin.

F.  Trail Relocation Committee Report:  Doug discussed the progress with Open Space on the Trail Relocation.  Sometime this spring, the Directors of MPROS will be presented with their staff’s report and will vote on relocating the trail away from the dam.  John Lowney and Doug will continue to meet with the Manager and Directors and recruit more support from the sangha and neighborhood.

3.  Consent Items:
A.  Motion was made, seconded, and unanimously approved to transfer 10 percent ($6K to $7K this year) from the Undesignated Income to the Resident Teacher’s Fund on an annual basis now and semi-annually into the distant future.

B.  Motion was made, seconded, and unanimously approved to ratify the actions by the BOD taken on July 10th and August 19th, 2011.  These items include changes to the Bylaws discussed at the June 5th 2011 BOD meeting; and a decrease in Utility Fee for Mike Kahm and Brent Walker from $400 to $200 per month.

4.  Discussion:

A.  Business Plan:

Hollis suggested ongoing maintenance to continue to improve the general operations and practice.  Cliff suggested further discussion with Michael Newhall and Bryan Gaynor present.  Dan suggested that in September or October, after the Kobun Memorial Sesshin, the Business Plan receive a closer look with plans for the next 10 years.  

B.  Other Discussion:  

Gerow suggested the BOD assist Michael Newhall with providing space for his paintings.  Hollis requested a serious look into building a new Teacher’s Residence with an upstairs studio for Michael.
Meeting was adjourned.

Signed, ________________________
January 24, 2012


Douglas Jacobson, Secretary

Next BOD meeting is scheduled for June 3, 2012

